

Chapter News

Bulletin n. 1

July 8, 2025

A few days before the beginning of the Chapter, the Delegates met on June 29th to experience a climate of joy, sharing and strong spirituality to enter with the right spirit into the days of grace that would follow.

Prepared by a year of intense prayer and work in the individual Entities of our Institute, the 2025 General Chapter "Those Who Hope in the Lord Will Renew their Strength" opened on July 2nd in the "Casa Madre", Ginnasi, in Via Largo Santa Lucia, 20 in Rome.



Unlike other
Chapters, there is a
"facilitator", Sister
Kasia, member of
Mary Help of
Christians, to
accompany the
Delegates in every
phase of the Chapter
work.





A significant and moving moment was the beginning of the Celebration: the sisters coming from various parts of the world, paraded with the flags of their countries, as a sign of unity and communion in the mission.

On July 2, at 4.00 P.M, His Excellency Monsignor Renato Tarantelli Baccari, Vicar General of the Diocese of Rome, presided over the Eucharist, opening the Chapter proceedings.











The first speaker of the General Chapter was Sister Maria Cimperman known for her expertise in Theological Ethics and Consecrated Life, and for her role as Coordinator of Synodality at the UISG. Sister Maria Cimperman emphasized the importance of synodality and its call to the whole Church for the transformation of religious life and mission.





The celebrations for the Independence of the United States of America could not be missed on July 4th: a joyous moment on the theme and joyful songs prepared with care enlivened the dinner.